  

  

  

  EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE – 6 DECEMBER 2010
  

  RESOURCES POLICY AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE – 11 NOVEMBER 2010  
PART   I -   DELEGATED  
6b.
BUDGETARY CONTROL TASK AND FINISH GROUP  

  (DCRG)
 ASK   \* MERGEFORMAT 
1.
Summary

1.1
  To receive the recommendations of the Task and Finish Group.

2.
Details
2.1
This Committee at its meeting on 14 August 2008 (Minute RPS12/08 refers) set up this Task and Finish Group to consider budgetary control, in particular the variances at the outturn.


Attached (Appendix A) is the scoping document attached for the review and the notes of the two meetings held.


This Committee are requested to consider the recommendations of the Group set out in the notes of the meetings of the Group held on 8 December 2009 (Appendix B) and  on 28 September 2010 (Appendix C).

3.  
Financial, Legal, Equal Opportunities, Staffing, Environmental, Community Safety, Customer Services Centre, Communications & Website, Risk Management and Health & Safety Implications
3.1  
None specific.

4.  
Recommendation
4.1


that the Resources Policy and Scrutiny Committee be recommended:-


(1)
That officers investigate the provision of summary information in the budget monitoring report with detail available to Members via the Intranet;


(2)
That Managers are reminded of their budget monitoring responsibilities and continue to receive appropriate training on budget monitoring;


(3)
A phased implementation for zero based budgeting is carried out in view of present economic climate; 


(4)
The Accountancy Section continues to monitor end of year variances and effects on future years; and


(5)
Contingency budgets within service and support cost centres are identified and centralised.


Report prepared by:
E D Wilson, Democratic Services




Alan Power, Head of Accountancy Shared Services

Background Papers


Minutes of Task and Finish Group – 8 December 2009 and 28 September 2010.

APPENDIX B
THREE RIVERS DISTRICT COUNCIL

At a meeting of the Budgetary Control Task and Finish Group   held on Tuesday 8 December 2009 from 7.30pm to 9.00pm in the Dickinson Room, Three Rivers House    .

Present:
  Councillors   Graham Denman, Richard Laval and Sarah Nelmes.

Officers:
David Gardner

-
Director of Corporate Resources and Governance


Alan Power


-
Head of Accountancy


Elwyn Wilson


-
Democratic Services Manager

An apology for absence had been received from Councillor Peter Ray.

  
1.
APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRMAN


Proposed:


RESOLVED:-



that Councillor Denman be appointed Chairman of the Group.

2.
SCOPING OF REVIEW / DOCUMENTS CIRCULATED


The Group considered its Terms of Reference and documents circulated by the Director of Corporate Resources and Governance. The Director circulated additional information at the meeting, the original report to the Reso


The Group considered the Scope of the review and information needed.


The Group considered there were two aspects to be considered:


-
The process for setting the budget


-
Budget monitoring


The Group asked for the following information:


-
Vacancy provision and whether the estimates had been correct.


-
The information over the last three years which the Accountancy Section had concerning those areas/ cost centres which were consistently under spent at the end of each financial year.


-
The resource implications for constructing a zero based budget for particular areas.


-
If the Council Auditors had examples from other authorities of best practice 



-
That Members view the new Financial Information System to see the level of information it could provide.



-
That if possible performance monitoring be also combined with financial monitoring.


ACTIONS AGREED:-


(1)
that the information requested above be provided to the Group;


(2)
that officers arrange for the information under spends in previous years to be by email;


(3)
that officers arrange for a demonstration of the new Financial Information System during the first week in January; and


(4)
that it be noted that the timescale for completion of the review would be March 2010.

CHAIRMAN

APPENDIX C
THREE RIVERS DISTRICT COUNCIL

At a meeting of the Budgetary Control Task and Finish Group   held on Tuesday 28 September 2010 from 7.30pm to 8 15pm in the Dickinson Room, Three Rivers House    .

Present:
  Councillors   Sarah Nelmes, Peter Ray and David Sansom (Chairman).

Officers:
Alan Power

-
Head of Finance (Shared Services)


Elwyn Wilson


-
Democratic Services Manager

An apology for absence had been received from Councillor Peter Ray.

  
1.
APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRMAN



that Councillor Sansom was appointed Chairman of the Group.

2.
REVIEW OF DOCUMENTATION AND INFORMATION PROVIDED


The Group noted that since its last meeting


-
Information on large underspends at the end of each financial year from 2006/07 to 2008/2009


-
Members had received a presentation on the new Financial IT System.


The Head of Finance stated:


(a)
There were no patterns in underspends at the end of the year 


(b)
Zero based budgeting had been considered but in view of the resource implications to undertake such an exercise the Executive Committee agreed to emphasise Value for Money studies.


(c)
It has not been possible to harmonise budget monitoring and reporting with Watford Council.


Where vacancies arose, the cost of recruitment and any temporary staff had to be met from the vacancy saving. In addition the Council had agreed a vacancy provision at budget setting and the savings expected had been achieved. 


Budget monitoring was the responsibility of cost centre managers and their performance was included in the competency criteria at appraisals.


Members noted the comments and in relation to zero based budgeting were of the opinion that this should be considered on a phased basis.


Following discussion it was:


ACTIONS AGREED:-




that the Resources Policy and Scrutiny Committee be recommended:-


(1)
That officers investigate the provision of summary information in the budget monitoring report with detail available to Members via the Intranet;


(2)
That Managers are reminded of their budget monitoring responsibilities and continue to receive appropriate training on budget monitoring;


(3)
A phased implementation for zero based budgeting is carried out in view of present economic climate; 


(4)
The Accountancy Section continues to monitor end of year variances and effects on future years; and


(5)
Contingency budgets within service and support cost centres are identified and centralised.

CHAIRMAN
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